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FUSSELL WADMAN LTD 
SALES and SERVICE - Accident REPAIRS

SELF DRIVE HIRE - MOT TESTING
PEUGEOT EXPRESS FIT for

TYRES - BATTERIES - EXHAUSTS
Free Collection and Delivery

Hopton Industrial Estate, London Rd., Devizes SN10 2EU
tel 01380 731970 - Fax 01380 731971 - email fussell_wadman@dealers.peugeot.co.uk

Vehicles .
Easterton

 ltd

ATA Automotive Technician Accreditation
Master Technician  AT 1803087958

Independent BMW, Mercedes, VW, Audi and Skoda 
Specialists at less than 1/2 dealer prices. 

All Makes Mot’s & Servicing.
Award Winning Knowledge Of Modern Motor Vehicles

Champion Bright Spark 2006 - 2nd
Auto Trade Technician 1999 - Winner

John Kyte, Director
Unit 1 Hillcroft Farm, 
5 Easterton Sands, 
Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 4PY
Call: 01380 812192  or  01380 816436
www.eastertonvehicles.com

9 St Johns Street, Devizes
Open Tuesday to Saturday
Senior Citi zens Discounts

Fully Qualifi ed Stylists using 
the full range of TIGI productsHeads

on
High

Call Sarah on 01380 699288
e-mail: headsonhigh@live.co.uk

“Capture the Moment”
With Local Artistic Photographer

 

Nicki Douglas-Lee

For Events, Pets and Portrait Commissions. 
Group Equine Commissions also available

07808 323987 / 01380 812488
Or visit www.photographybyndl.co.uk 

 THE OLD STITCHING POST                                        
              

West Lavington Clothing 
Repairs & Alterations

Tel: 07891 159892

CANFIELD
DECORATING SERVICES

Professional Decorator
Over 20 Years experience

Internal / External - Free Estimates
Contact Trevor Canfi eld on

01380 722409 / 07977510227
info@canfi elddecorating.co.uk 

Welding - Steelwork
Building Maintenance, 

Guttering, Painting, Decorating
General repairs

42 Garston, Great Cheverell 
(01380 818360) 07940 406195

J. W. Orchard

Andrew Underwood
Chimney Sweep of Melksham

Phone 01225 706447
Mobile 07889 771 505

●Rebuilding Chimney Stacks●
●Repointing Chimneys●
●Fitting Pots and Cowls●

HELIUM FILLED PARTY
BALLOONS FOR ALL

OCCASIONS

EVERY SORT OF CELEBRATION DECORATED:
ALSO SUPPLIERS OF BALLOON IN A BOX

Call Caroline 01380 722579
(mobile 07979692533)

www.partyballonsforall.co.uk

EXTEND
Lynne Rayner MCSP, 

Chartered Physiotherapist and EXTEND teacher. 
01380 812881 email:lynne@movement4you.com

MOVEMENT TO MUSIC EXERCISE CLASSES
New members always welcome, come and have fun

Weekly on Thursdays in the Giles Room
West Lavington Village Hall

Active classes for sixties plus 
10am -11.00am

RICHARD HALE
GENERAL GARDEN MAINTENANCE

GRASS CUTTING
WEED KILLING

HEDGE TRIMMING
FENCE MENDING ETC

Telephone 01380 812225

The Bridge Inn
West Lavington

Excellent homemade, locally sourced, 

Briti sh food served 
Tuesday-Saturday 12-2.30, 6.30-9.00, 

Sunday 12 - 2.30
(OPEN ON SUNDAYS EVENINGS AND MONDAYS FROM EASTER)

Delicious a la carte menu: Tuesday – Friday
Set menu also available:  2 courses £13.50, 3 courses £16.00

 01380 813213 
www.the-bridge-inn.co.uk

Black and White Conservation
Architectural Stone Masonry
Heritage Conservation Repairs to stone, 

brickwork, masonry in lime mortar

and traditional materials by qualified stone mason
Toby Robson 01380 818666

07747022362
toby@blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk
www.blackandwhiteconservation.co.uk

42 Rochelle Court, Market
Lavington SN10 4AT

Bouquets, Arrangements, Plants & Fresh Flowers for all 
occasions Along with a Stylish range of home and gift  

ware at fantasti c prices.

Tel : 01380 816268

Lavington Health 
& Beauty

Simone Davis Wilmot
IHBC, IIHHT

25 Holmfi eld
West Lavington

SN10 4HX
07771 611595

Holistic & Beauty Treatments 
including: Pregnancy Massage, 
Baby Massage & Refelxology, 

Gelish Soak Off, Aromatherapy, 
Sports Massage

www.facebook.com/lavingtonbeauty
 www.lavingtonbeauty.co.uk

J.E.Bodman
Plumbing & Heating 

Engineers
& Boiling Servicing
OFTEC Registered

Pathway House, Urchfont 
(01380 848365)

Flowers • Weddings & Events • Funerals
Corporate • Flower School • Gifts

Come and visit us at
Ammi fl owers LLP

13 Maryport Street Devizes Wiltshire SN10 1AH
p. 01380 722925   f. 01380 739572

www.ammi-fl owers.com
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VILLAGE CARE 
West Lavington, Littleton Panell & Little Cheverell

TELEPHONE NUMBER IS 816826

Calendar of Services - November 2015 
The Lavingtons, Cheverells & Easterton 

Date Market 
Lavington West Lavington Easterton Great Cheverell Little Cheverell

1st Nov All Saints 9-10.30 am Breakfast Church, West Lavington
10.30 am Benefice Worship Together, West Lavington Preacher – Robert de Berry

8th November 
Remembrance 

Sunday

9 – 10.30am
Breakfast 
Church, Old 
School

10.45am
Remembrance 
Service

10.45am
Remembrance 
Service

10.30am
Remembrance 
Service

6.00pm 
Remembrance 
Service

12.15pm
Act of 
Remembrance

15th November 
2nd before Advent

8.00am Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)
9 – 10 30am
Breakfast 
Church, Old 
School

9.30 am 
Parish 
Communion

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion

10.00 am
Welcome to 
Worship
(not 
communion)

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion 
(BCP)

22nd November 
Christ the King

9.30 am 
Parish 
Communion

9.30 am   
Parish 
Communion

9.00 – 10.30 
am Breakfast 
Church

11.00 am 
Parish 
Communion 
(BCP)

8.00 am Holy 
Communion 
(BCP)

29th November 
Advent Sunday

8.00am Holy 
Communion 

(BCP)
9-10.30 am
Breakfast 

Church Old 
School

6.00pm Advent 
Carols

11.00am
Matins (BCP)

4.00pm 
Evensong 

(BCP)

Regular worship in our sister churches:  
9.00am St Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church, Littleton Panell
10.30am Trinity Church in the Community Hall Market Lavington
11.00am & 6.00pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington.

ST PETERS CHURCH, 
GREAT CHEVERELL

Autumn Fayre
Sat. 21st Nov in the Village Hall 
from 2.00 until approx 4.30p.m.

Various stalls including cakes + gifts
Raffle for a Luxury Hamper
a good start for Christmas.

Children’s raffle with a prize every 
time and a colouring competition.
Please support our Village Church.

Gill Wilding.
CHURCHWARDENS

All Saints, West Lavington: Robert Giles (813256) Bronwen Matters (816133)
Holy Trinity, Great Cheverell: Ian Christie (813940) 
Holy Trinity, Little Cheverell: Peregrine Rawlins (816315) 

All Saints West Lavington 
Christmas Celebrations

Sunday 20th December at 6 p.m.
Carol Service followed by Supper in the 
church

Monday 21st December at 7.30 p.m.
Carols at The Bridge Inn. Do join us for a 
drink and singing.

Tuesday 22nd December - Carol Singing 
around the village. 
Meet at 6 p.m. outside The Haven, 
Littleton Panell, followed by a visit to 
Dauntsey House (6.45-ish), then finishing 
at 7.30 p.m. at Wyneshore House, Church 
Street, by invitation from Terry & Jeannie 
O’Flynne.
We hope to raise funds towards a Swindon 
Radiotherapy Unit to treat local patients. 
Currently we have to travel to Oxford for 
treatment.

ADVENT SERVICE
All Saints Church, West Lavington

Sunday 29th November at 6pm
We are joined by singers from the 

Benefice for a candlelit service 
of readings & hymns to celebrate 

the coming of Christmas.
We welcome you all.

St. Peter’s Church, Little Cheverell
COFFEE MORNING IN 
THE VILLAGE HALL

SATURDAY 21st NOVEMBER 
10.30 - 12 Noon

Come and enjoy meeting your 
friends over cakes and coffee. 
Bring and Buy food items for 
cake and produce tables most 

welcome. Christmas Cards 
for sale – RAFFLE etc. 

Proceeds for the running 
of the Church.
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Rector: Revd Canon James Campbell 
Tel. (01380) 816963
The Rectory,  14 Church Street, 
Market Lavington, 
Devizes, SN10 4DT.
lavingtonrector@gmail.com
Office email churchlavington@gmail.com

Dear Friends,
Whilst we seem to be living through particularly violent times, our focus at Remembrance 
Day this year inevitably includes the momentous events of 100 years ago on mainland 
Europe.  

Keeping hope alive at that time must have been a monumental task; poets played their 
part.  I recently came across ‘A little Te Deum for these times’ by John Oxenham, 
printed in his ‘All’s well – some helpful verses for these dark days’ published in 1915: 
 We thank thee, Lord
 For mercies manifold in these dark days
 For Heart of Grace that would not suffer wrong;
 For all the stirrings of the dead dry bones;
 For bold self-steeling to the times’ dread needs;
 For every sacrifice of self to thee;
 For ease and wealth and life so freely given;
 For thy deep sounding for the hearts of men;
 For thy deep opening of the hearts of men;
 For thy close knitting of the hearts of men;
 For all who sprang to answer the call;
 For their high courage and self-sacrifice;
 For their endurance under deadly stress;
 For all unknown heroes who have died
 To keep the land in violate and free;
 For all who came back from the gates of death;
 For all who pass to larger life with thee,
 and find in thee the wider liberty;
 For hope righteousness and enduring peace;
 For hope of cleaner earth and close heaven;
 With burdened hearts, but faith unquenchable – 
 We thank thee, Lord.

Those whose faith remained ‘unquenchable’ in 1915, like those suffering for their faith 
in very different circumstances in our generation, remain a wonderful example to be 
honoured.  

Fro
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For the third year we are sending Christmas presents to children 
of prisoners at Erlestoke and Guys Marsh prisons.  
We are REMEMBERING THE CHILDREN and helping to keep 
family relationships alive while father is in prison, hoping and 

praying this will help alleviate re-offending. 
Last year we sent 67 gifts, so this year on 2nd December we are having a fun time at 
Potterne Youth Centre wrapping this year’s parcels. 
We would like donations of £15 to buy, wrap and post each gift. (Any surplus money 
will be used next year).
If you would like to join with this worthwhile project, please send any donations to 
Mothers’ Union Office, Crane Street, Salisbury SP1 2QB clearly stating ‘Angel Tree 
Project’ or give to Sandra Gamble / Ann Cowburn

16 Days of Activism Against Gender Violence 25th Nov – 10th Dec 15

Mothers' Union is pleased to participate in 16 Days of Activism Against Gender Violence 
2015. Through our participation, we hope to bring the issue of violence against women 
and girls before God, to raise awareness within our communities and to advocate for 
change, especially through measures taken by governments.
Locally we are holding a service in;
Salisbury Cathedral on 1st December at 12 noon
The speaker will be Sue Cox, Manager of Salisbury Women’s Refuge
All will be made welcome and any donations to Salisbury Women’s Refuge will be 
gratefully accepted.  Further information can found on website: 

www.ahowardmu.wix.com/salisburymu  
or Sandra Gamble:-  acanadiangamble@gmail.com

MOTHERS’ UNION
Our meeting  on the 12th October turned from Monopoly to a planning and discussion 
meeting! When our great friends, John and Ann Cowburn, retire from Wiltshire, Ann 
Janes has generously offered her home for meetings. Should it not be convenient, 
Jeanette Giles has offered her home. We are very grateful to them for their kindness. 
It was a profitable meeting in that we managed to make some plans for 2016. Our 
theme will be The Challenge to Connect. We were delighted to welcome The Rev Renee 
Coulson to our group. She will be joining us when her busy life allows.
At our next meeting we will have a Speaker from Erlestoke  Prison. 

Janet Hodges
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A Date for your Diary!
The fifth

CHRISTMAS COUNTRY FAIR
in aid of The Soldiers’ Charity

will be held on

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 14th
at the

MARKET LAVINGTON COMMUNITY HALL
10am to 3pm

Start your Christmas shopping with us!
Local handmade crafts including:

Toys, Paintings, Cards and 
Stationery, Knitwear,

Bags, Bee products, Cakes and Jams,
Confectionery, Jewellery,

Christmas decorations and lots more!
Free Entry - Donations to 

The Soldiers’ Charity
Coffee and cakes! Tombola!

To book a stall, please contact
Sue Bonney on 01380 812757

or email: thebonneys@waitrose.com

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
West Lavington Branch of the Royal British Legion.
Royal British Legion members are invited 
to muster in White Street from 10.15 a.m. 
on Sun, 8th November, and will then march 
to All Saints Church at 10.30.a.m. Please 
feel free to join us if you are a serving 
member of the Armed Forces or an ex-
member. Once again we will be joined by 
the local Guides and Army cadets. The 
Remembrance Service will commence at 
10.45 a.m.

On Wednesday, 11th November. there will 
be a simple act of remembrance at the war 
memorial at 11 am. - please join us.

   Michael Challinor, Chairman of West 
Lavington Branch, Royal British Legion.

WILTSHIRE RIDE + STRIDE
Seven children of Little Cheverell, aged 
9 months (pushed by Mum) to 16 years, 
raised over £400 on Saturday, 12th  
September for the Wiltshire Historic 
Churches Trust.
Heartfelt thanks to all the grown ups who 
supported and sponsored their efforts!

WEST LAVINGTON FETE 2016
A date for your 2016 diary! The West 
Lavington Fete will be held on Saturday 
July 16th, from 2 p.m., at the Village Hall 
and Playing Field. We look forward to 
seeing you all then. If you would like a stall 
at the Fete, or would like to volunteer to 
help out, contact Tony Morton on 812107.

CHRISTMAS COFFEE MORNING
West Lavington Village Hall

Friday. 20th November 9 a.m.-11 a.m.
Coffee, Cake and Stalls

Fund Raising for Lavington Pre-School

GREAT BIG WARDROBE 
DECLUTTER SALE

November 7th 10 a.m.-1 p.m.
Devizes Town Hall

Entrance £3
“Fashion treasures from the 

smartest wardrobes in Town”
Sale of “pre-loved” clothing to 
raise funds for Julia’s House,

a dedicated hospice being 
built in Devizes.

Surgery Raffles
 

The Friends Organisations at both
Market Lavington and 
Courtyard  Surgeries 

are organising Christmas Raffles 
to raise funds to buy equipment 
that isn’t provided by the NHS. 

Both practices would appreciate 
the donation of prizes.

 
Tickets will be on sale from mid-
November until Mid-December.

Advent Concert
Saturday 12th December at 7.30pm, 

Edington Priory Church
The Choir of Merton College, Oxford

Conducted by Benjamin Nicholas
This “exceptional, fascinating and 
stylish” mixed voice choir will sing 

beautiful music written for Advent and 
Christmas through the centuries.
Tickets £20/15/10, discount for 
Edington Angels, 18 and under 

FREE.  Add £2 if you buy on the door. 
Phone 01380 831256/871549, or 
email music@edingtonarts.org.

Full programme details are available 
on the Edington Arts website,

www.edingtonarts.org. 

DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL
Autumn Concert

Held in the Memorial Hall
Thursday,  November 12th at 7.30 p.m.

Mendelssohn's Hebrides Overture, 
Jazz items from the Dance Band 

 performances from our 
choirs and concert bands.   

All are welcome, admission  free, 
but a retiring collection 
for the school's chosen 

charity of the year.  

Escape to Lyme Regis
Small 2nd floor apartment available to rent

Great for mid week breaks
 & weekend getaways!

Sleeps 1-3, sea views & parking
Contact Jilly Hazleton

Tel 01380812302/07779749314
Email: jillyhazleton@hotmail.com
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WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

HEADS UP EVERYONE

Public consultation on the First Draft Neighbourhood Plan for 
the West Lavington Parish area will start this month.

You have already been informed by leaflet-drops on the process and consulted several 
times! However, this will be your chance for the first time to have your say on a range 
of proposals for future housing development in the parish.

Following those earlier consultations, work by volunteer members of a Parish Council 
Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group and advice from an independent environmental 
planning consultant, you are asked to consider proposals concerning possible 
numbers of new housing units and a short list of four site development options. Your 
views will provide guidance to make specific proposals in a Final Plan – voting on 
which will be by referendum. Proposed plan policies, on which your views are also 
sought, are designed to control future development in a way that best meets local 
requirements.

There is now a presumption at law in favour of approving development. However, 
neighbourhood planning, through ‘localism’ legislation, means that communities 
have more control over what and where it takes place. This is achieved through a 
community-led Neighbourhood Plan. Failing that, Wiltshire Council will bring about 
new development using a Development Plan Document.

Please be on the watch for details of the Draft Plan Consultation on the Parish Council’s 
website (about to be re-launched), on notices throughout the villages and in News & 
Views. Consultation questionnaires will be delivered door-to-door. Printed copies of 
the Draft Plan will be sited at various locations and the full text will be posted on the 
internet. An introductory open meeting will take place at the Village Hall on a date to 
be announced.    

YOUR SAY IS ALL IMPORTANT!
Sandra Gamble, Chairman

Ne
ws

 &
 In

for
ma

tio
n

WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL NEWS
The Village Hall Committee is delighted to report that the refurbishment and subsequent 
redecoration of the Village Hall is now complete. We hope everyone will enjoy the 
refurbished hall and look after it as they use it.
The Committee would like to thank all our sponsors, chiefly the Area Board of Wiltshire 
Council, the Parish Council, Youth Action Wiltshire and Elite Registrations, plus of 
course private donors and the Spring Fayre. The Committee would also like to thank 
the companies carrying out the work all to an excellent standard, namely Nigel Arnold 
Electricals, DWR Services and ColourFlow Professional Decorating Services. An extra 
“thank you” is due to the latter, who decorated the kitchen area free of charge, saying 
the following, “The kitchen was completed in our spare time after work and at the 
weekend. We would like to make this a contribution to the village. We are all local (six 
decorators) and have enjoyed all its facilities over the years and would like to give 
something back to the community.”
We would like to draw attention to the Afternoon Concert by Pete Lamb’s Heartbeats 
on 25th November at 2 p.m. for 2.30 p.m. This event has very kindly been sponsored 
by the Friendship Club. With their agreement we intend to invite our representatives of 
our sponsors and our lead tradesmen and women as guests. Tickets are priced at £5 
including afternoon tea.
We are doing our best to make the Village Hall as good a facility as we can for all to 
use. Please do use it.

Steve Barr. Chairman West Lavington Village Hall”

AFTERNOON CONCERT
To celebrate 50th Anniversary of 

West Lavington Village Hall
Of the 50s, 60s and 70s 

Music performed by
PETE LAMBERT’S HEARTBEATS

On Wednesday, 25th November
Door Open 2.00 p.m. 

Music 2.30 p.m.
Admission £5.00 to include 

Afternoon Tea
Tickets available from the 
Churchill Arms, Costcutter

D&D Coxhead Market 
Lavington Post Office

In aid of West Lavington Village 
Hall Restoration Fund 

Home delivery

 service

now available

01380

812344
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Need to get to the RUH?  
Live in west Wiltshire?

Book Connect2 for work,  
appointments or visiting.
To book call 08456 525255 option   2   
For information 01380 860100
To contact us from the hospital dial 1444 from any hospital extension.
Connect at Erlestoke or Great Cheverell to use this service.

ONE HUNDRED YEARS AGO
Happily there are no records from our villages In November or December 1915.

For those interested,  the WW1 Commemoration Committee for Lavington and 
District, has produced a Christmas card which is currently on sale to raise funds for 
local charities.

The card is a replica of a card sent from West Lavington at Christmas in 1915, to the 
men from the village who were serving in the forces.

The cards cost £5 for 5 cards, and £2.50 of this will be donated to local charities. If you 
would like to see the card, or buy some, please let me know. The original can be seen 
in Ros Hooper's Photographic History of West Lavington volume Three on page 97.

Lyn Dyson 01380 813943
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UK Charity Reg No. 1154431

In November on Saturday 14th “A Taste of 
Katmandu”, a fabulous 3 Course Nepalese 
Dinner and a demonstration of Nepalese 
Cooking prepared by TV chef Peter 
Vaughan, will take place in Devizes Sports 
Hall (7 p.m. for 7.30 p.m.). There will also 
be cultural dancing and music.
Tickets (£40) available from Devizes Books 
or Market Lavington Post Office.  Proceeds 
to Nestling Trust.

FANCY SOME FLY FISHING ? 
Mill Farm Trout Lakes, with 

small  caravan site
Day and season tickets available
Quiet and tranquill surroundingsl

For details call 813138 or 07500615396
www.millfarmtroutlakes.co.uk

Senior Citizens lunch £8.75 (2 courses)
Lunchtime and Evening Meals
Skittle Alley    Function Room

Beer Garden - BBQ - Pétanque
Bed and Breakfast 

Outside Catering - Take-Away available 
www.greendragonlavington.co.uk

Email: sales@greendragonlavington.co.uk

The Green Dragon
High Street, Market Lavington

(813235)

EDITOR’S NOTES
My thanks to Robin O’Neill for the cover 
photograph of the splendid  Harvest Loaf 
displayed at the Great Cheverell Harvest 
Display and to baker, James Bollen of Little 
Cheverell, who had baked it.

A reminder to all contributors that, as there 
is no issue in January, notices about that 
month, as well as for December, should 
appear in our next issue.

Jim Hodges

GUY FAWKES 
Early Warning

Pupils at Dauntsey’s School Manor House 
will be celebrating on Sunday, November 
8th, at 7 p.m. Apologies to those within 
earshot for any disturbance.

LAVINGTON & DISTRICT 
GARDENING CLUB

The final meeting of 2015, which will be 
the Annual General Meeting,  will also be 
a Social Evening at Wyneshore House, 
White Street, West Lavington, through 
the kindness of Mr and Mrs T.O’Flynn, on 
November 25th at 7.15 p.m.

Seasoned Hardwood 
Barn Stored Logs and 

Bagged Kindling Available 
throughout the year

Call 01380 827253
Mobile 07885 372385

Extensive menu including light bites
Real Ales, Beer Garden, Skittle Team, Pool Table, Sky Sports, 

Log Fires, Dog Friendly. Function room for hire.
Opening Times: 11 a.m. - 3 p.m. & 5-11 p.m. - Monday-Thursday

 12-11 p.m. -  Friday  Saturday, & Sunday 

The Churchill Arms - 01380 812287, mobile 07854707399

CarverySUNDAY

HOMEMADE
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GREAT CHEVERELL VILLAGE HARVEST
St Peter's church would like to say a huge thank you to everyone in the village who 
worked so hard to decorate the church with such a variety of wonderful displays. An 
early visitor, who came for a bell ringing training session and had an unexpected bonus, 
told us our flower ladies had done well, but we were able to tell him that it wasn't just 
the flower ladies and the church, but that people from all over the village – clubs, 
businesses, artists, craftspeople and village committees  – had come together to do 
this. We had photographs, artwork and and the work of other skilled hands . We had 
beautiful arrangements of  flowers, foliage, fruit and vegetables everywhere, ranging 
from the huge to the tiny, the modern to the traditional  and from imaginative  creations 
artfully concealing  frameworks and  oasis underneath to the deceptive simplicity  of 
garden  flower filled vases and baskets. Nor  was the animal kingdom neglected, with 
mice on the loaf on the altar, cows in the corn in the chancel, and a beehive, a cat, 
rabbits, horses, deer and even a snake on a log surprising our visitors. 

Special mention must be made of  all the children who helped us. Thank you to: the  two 
year olds who collected crab apples and leaves for a rabbit to sweep up; the children 
of  Holy Trinity School and  its Gardening Club and the First Erlestoke Brownies whose 
amazing flowery artwork decorated 
either side of the porch to welcome 
our visitors; the children of Old School 
Nursery whose leaves, owls and 
toadstools embellished their display 
and the children who visited and made 
miniature gardens, did our quizzes and 
added fruit, animals and a splendid row 
of carrots to the branch on the wall.

Thank you to everyone who came to 
our harvest festival service on Sunday, 
when  a church full of people  raised the 
roof with traditional harvest hymns and 
gave thanks for the many blessings we 
enjoy here. Thank you to all who gave 
food for the Devizes food bank and a 
final  final thank you goes to another two 
year old who helped our sidesmen take 
the offertory collection.

LAVINGTON AND DISTRICT 
SWIMMING CLUB

 

Location: DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL
TUESDAY 7.00pm to 8.30pm
SUNDAY 4.00pm to 5.00pm

AUTUMN TERM Starts 8th 
SEPTEMBER 2015 

  Last Swim Tuesday 8th December 2015
Half Term 21st October - 1st November             

No Swim on Exeat days 
27th September and 22nd November            

Membership fees per term £27.50 
for Individuals £55 for family

Guest Fees: Adults £3.00 Children £1.50 per session                                        

For further details about joining the Club please 
phone Phil Richardson Membership Secretary Tel: 

01380 813485 or email: phil.0727@hotmail.co.uk or 
Anita Holness 

email: anita@kholness.plus.com 

Garden Services
General garden maintenance, 

all jobs considered !

Keith Nisbeck
01380 813640
07852 318342
b.nisbeck@btopenworld.com

Tel. 01380 812270
Mobile 07824 448821

Formerly JLC General Building
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RUNNING WITH A PURPOSE
News and Views always welcomes contributions which show a sense of activity, within 
our villages or for the world’s causes beyond, whether it be for a Harvest Celebration, 
fund-raising for a village hall, Speedwatch, a Soapbox Derby, or a Carol Service. Hilary 
Stone, who amongst other things also sorts and delivers our magazine to disributors, 
takes part in the Devizes Carnival and Heaven knows what else, also walks and runs 
for charity.
This time she has undertaken to be involved in the Manchester Marathon (less famous 
than the London but just as far) in April 2016. We shall therefore publish month by 
month her account of her preparation and (to be hoped her completion). As to the 
Charity, more information to follow.

' Bad news, Good news'
That was the text my husband sent me when the answer to my application to the London 
Marathon was delivered by our Postie. Having completed the Bristol Half a couple of 
weeks before (2:23 - knocking 10 minutes of my only other half marathon time), I 
vowed I'd never do another long run. It was SO SO boring - and despite running under 
it twice, I didn't even see The  Clifton Suspension Bridge! However,  I was (secretly) 
slightly disappointed not to have got in to London! Then someone at Devizes Running 
Club suggested the Manchester Marathon - apparently, it's flat (very) and it's the 40th 
year it's been run (expect a nice big medal) ... and so I entered! It's not until April next 
year, so I have a few months to train. Between now and then I should have covered over 
900 miles. My feeling is, the more people who know about it, the more likely I am to 
complete it and, knowing how much Jim loves contributions to N&V, I thought I'd keep 
the villages up to date with my progress over the next five months. 

Hilary Stone

DEVIZES AUTUMN FAIR 2015  
The Devizes Autumn Fair Committee would 
like to thank all of you who came and 
supported our fair this year.  You helped us 
raise a fantastic £7,700 which will be split 
between the3 local hospices:Prospect, 
Salisbury & Dorothy House.

DUCK STREET FAIR - OCTOBER
Thank you for all your support and 
generous donations for this year’s Duck 
Street Fair. The total raised for Cancer 
Research UK and special need charities is 
£4,800, which is a record.

Bo Miles-Hobbs and Anna Grew

NOT ON THE GRAVEYARD, SURELY!
Regular readers of this publication may have noticed the frequency with which Parish 
Councils draw our attention to the dog fouling in public places – so frequent indeed that 
it is apparent that less than normal attention has been paid to these injunctions. 
Recently, however, we have received a complaint of a dog being allowed to wander 
loose in a graveyard, the owner being present and apparently unconcerned. There is 
some poignancy often for families visiting a graveyard – in this case in memory of a 
child. It is to be hoped that in this area some notice is taken not only by dog owners 
but by anyone else who might witness and feel constrained to point out what should 
be obvious. 

WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL HIRE RATES - From 1st October 2015
Rates per hour
Day – 8 am-6 pm
Evening 6pm - 12

Weekday (Mon-Fri) Weekend (Sat & Sun) 

Local & Charity Other Local & 
Charity

Other

Hall -  Daytime £6.00 £8.00 £7.00 £10.00

Hall -  Evening £8.00 £10.00 £9.00 £12.00

Giles Meeting Room - Day £4.50 £5.50 £5.50 £6.50

Giles Meeting Room - Eve £5.50 £7.50 £6.50 £8.50

Changing Rooms Are charged at Hall rate

Use of cooker in the kitchen - £5.00    Use of Stage Lights - £10.00
• Telephone bookings to Lynne Rayner on 01380 812881.  
• Email bookings to Lynne@movement4you.com. 
• Bookings must include event preparation and clear-up time
• Local rates are for village clubs and societies, registered charities and local private hire only.
• Minimum charge is for 2 hours and 3 hours weekend.  A non-refundable deposit or booking fee of £10 

is required to secure a booking.
• On cancellation, the deposit will be forfeited unless we are able to rebook that date.  
• Heating is now included in the above rates.
• The Playing Field (including pitches), for which there is no charge, must be booked even if the Changing 

Rooms are not used.
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ERLESTOKE HOUSE FARM SHOP
HMP ERLESTOKE 

HMP Erlestoke is pleased to announce the opening of our new Farm Shop to Press and 
Public!

We will be selling:
 ● Fresh seasonal vegetables, this produce will be harvested daily from the Erlestoke 
House allotments. 

 ● Garden plants and flowers from Erlestoke House Nursery
 ● Bespoke hand crafted furniture from our workshops, including benches, tables, 
planters, rocking horses, wishing well, wooden toys, Bird tables. The workshops 
will also make furniture to order.

 ● Free range eggs 
Catalogue available     10% off all furniture during first week!
From HMP  Erlestoke ‘Guilty Pleasures’ Bakery:

 ● A variety of handmade freshly baked cakes. Place an order for Christmas cakes.  
Birthday and other occasion cakes also made to order!

THE   SHOP  OPENING  HOURS:    Thursday   Friday   Saturday   12 - 4.00 p.m.
Erlestoke House Farm Shop is situated on B3098 between Little Cheverell and Erlestoke.
Erlestoke House is a Community Interest Company

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED!
At the FARM SHOP

Become a Volunteer working in this new and worthwhile enterprise!    We are looking 
for volunteers to work in our Farm Shop 3 days a week 5 hours per day, to allow for 
opening and closing up, minimum of one day per week
Contact:   Janinehodson1@gmail.com Mobile: 07917 691034 
                  Juliet.singer@hotmail.com Mobile: 07949 249357 

WEST LAVINGTON YOUTH CLUB
There loads of things to enjoy at West Lavington Youth Club most evenings, and Fridays 
at Market Lavington so make sure that you do not miss out on the fun. Times of opening 
listed below.

Monday  7 – 9pm       Seniors at West Lavington
Tuesday  6 -7.30pm Young Members at West Lavington
Thursday  6.30 - 8.30pm DROP IN seniors at West Lavington
Friday  7 – 9pm  Seniors at Market Lavington 

Eric Freeman -  Chairman of The Management Committee West Lavington Youth ClubNe
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED.
More and more cuts to all our public services have had many impacts on all of us and 
it is unlikely to improve much in the immediate future. A consequence is that more and 
more self help is now needed and we are seeing that in every walk of life with increasing 
numbers of volunteers filling gaps that we have grown up leaving to the state.

One of those area's is that of road safety where the statutory bodies have had to reduce 
their efforts to concentrate on other matters, and they need our help.

In response to this need up and down the country more and more people are joining 
'Community Speed Watch' schemes and we have one in Littleton Panell. We are the 
ones standing at the side of the road with our reflective coats  checking the speed 
of passing traffic. We do this not because we are busybodies but because lots of 
vehicles go through our village at 40 and 50 mph and because there are hundreds of 
children walking and being driven to and from school each day, and we want to remind 
motorists that we live here and we want to keep it safe.

• We do not use a camera - it is a speed monitoring device. It tells us how fast a 
vehicle is travelling and takes no pictures 

• Each member is trained and vetted by the Police 
• Each location we operate from is checked and authorised by the Police on a 

village by village basis so West Lavington and Littleton Panel are two separate 
scheme locations 

• Members receive no payment 
• Details of vehicles travelling too fast are passed to the Police who will send 

warning letters or even visit/target individuals who repeatedly break the law.
At this time we have 8 volunteer members of the Littleton Panell scheme (2 more 
awaiting training). We are often asked why we do not operate in West Lavington and 
the simple truth is that there is no scheme in West Lavington because there are no West 
Lavington Volunteers -  but there could be!!

If you are interested in assisting the Littleton Panell Scheme or starting to address the 
speeding issues in West Lavington then please contact me.

Steve Coxhead, Community Speed Watch Team Leader Littleton Panell
Steven.coxhead@tiscali.co.uk or 01380818497
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A MESSAGE FROM RICHARD GAMBLE 
Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division

Every so often a word appears in the public vocabulary with unusual frequency. Not so 
long ago, the vogue word was “Sustainable”, which has been used to define everything 
that is supposedly desirable, such as renewable energy, organic farming and cycle 
routes. 
Then “Resilient” appeared, which rather implies some sort of forthcoming apocalypse 
when only resilient communities or institutions could survive. “Community” has also 
emerged as a convenient geographical definition for administrative purposes. 
Now, the fashionable word is “Devolution”. We are already familiar with this in the 
context of Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland but the topic now has renewed interest. 
In addition,  “Devo-max” has appeared, at least in the Scottish case, where it seems to 
mean “everything but responsibility”.
The equivalent word to devolution in Euro-speak is “Subsidiarity”, which is defined as 
“an organizing principle that matters ought to be handled by the smallest, lowest or 
least centralized competent authority.” You may be thrilled that this will probably be 
a central topic of the debates to come regarding the EU “Stay or Leave” referendum, 
whenever that will be. I only hope that such a hideous word as “subsidiarity” won’t be 
over-used. 
A patronising tone should not confuse the principle question. Where should decision-
making lie? If the central theme is “Political decisions should be taken at a local level if 
possible, rather than by a central authority”, then I am inclined to start at the bottom. 
Can decisions be made by individuals? If a group decision is required, can it be made 
by volunteers? Are corporate bodies led by elected volunteers required (i.e. Parish and 
Town Councils) with limited professional support? Where do professional administrative 
bodies like district, county or regional authorities fit in, with political guidance (paid or 
not)? Is a national authority appropriate (government, parliament)? Must nations defer 
to a higher multi-national community (the EU, UN or what)? 
It looks as if the fashion for “devolution” is pushing decision-making down the line. 
This is not the place or the time for me to enter into EU debate. But Wiltshire Council 
wants as much independence as it can get from Westminster, and I can go along with 
that. Wiltshire also wants to devolve its powers and responsibilities. I hope the parish 
councils and the voluntary organisations are ready to accept their share!

You may contact me about this or any other matter by email to 
richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07762 018209.
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WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
A FURTHER COMMUNICATION 

The  Parish Council aims to be as effective as possible and this means communicating 
with you using a variety of means.
At this time we have our website (being redesigned), a twitter site, display information/
notices on the village notice board, and we give regular updates in the much appreciated 
and widely distributed ‘News and Views’, in addition of course to talking to people. 
In spite of this we acknowledge that there is always more we can do, such as making 
more use of e-communication to provide timely circulation of information from the 
Council.  
To do this we would need to compile a database of e-mail addresses of anyone who 
wishes the Parish Council to send information directly to their mail box. The Parish 
Council is registered with the Information Commissioner.

If you would you like to receive information directly from the Parish Council by e-mail 
then please look out for further information coming up on how to register your email 
address. 

Sandra Gamble, Chairman
You can now follow the Parish Council on Twitter- find us at www.

twitter.com/westlavingtonpc and keep in touch.
If you have ANY QUERIES, PLEASE CONTACT The Clerk to the Parish Council, 

Kate Elston (07782 251464) clerk@westlavington.
info Parish Website www.westlavington.info

The Domestic Appliance Re-cycling Charity.
Refurbished appliances at affordable prices 

with warranty 
Replacing your washing machine, dryer, fridge or electric cooker? Please 
donate your old machines to us so we can refurbish them for families in need. 
Wiltshire-wide collection and delivery service. 

Call us on (01380) 720200, 
Or visit our showroom at Hopton Park, Devizes

www.refurbiz.org                        Registered Charity Number 1107150
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CHEVERELL MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL REPORT
Your Parish Council met on Monday 5th October. The following items were part of the 
agenda.
PLANNING. 
Applications for comment:
15/09558/TCA – 11 Church Road – Fell Cherry Tree – inappropriate location on 
boundary and steep bank; Walnut, reduce canopy by 30%; Oak, reduce canopy by 
30%; Horse Chestnut, Fell – Diseased. The council raised no objections.

Neighbourhood Plan.  Those who had expressed an interest in preparing a 
Neighbourhood Plan met again on the 14th of October where they decided to look 
at costs and options. The group will formally become a sub-committee of the Parish 
Council with Lynda Wearn as Chair and Dave Wearn as Secretary. The next meeting is 
being held on 1st December 8 p.m. at the Bell, and there is still plenty of time for you 
to be involved. 

Footpaths:
Cllr Ann Lumb has prepared a detailed report on the condition of the footpaths in the 
village which she presented to the council. The council will now work together to resolve 
some of the issues the report advised.

Vacancies for Parish Councillor: 
The Parish Council is happy to announce that both vacancies have been filled by co-
option. We therefore welcome Stephan Pearce and Hazel Simons onto the council with 
effect from the November meeting. 

Don’t forget; a full set of minutes of the last year’s Parish Council meetings are available 
on the village website or the most recent signed minutes are always on the two village 
noticeboards. 

Dates for your diary: 
2nd November 7.30pm - Cheverell Magna Parish Council meeting, Pavilion, Witchcombe 
Close. 

Parish Council contact details, Mrs Anita Whittle, Clerk to Cheverell Magna Council, 18 
Southay, Bratton, Westbury, BA13 4RT. Tel 01380 830765 or email parishcouncil@
greatcheverell.org
Don’t forget to take a look at your village website www.greatcheverell.org. 

Cheverell Magna Parish CouncilPa
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DAUNTSEY ACADEMY PRIMARY SCHOOL
Hazel and Alder Strawberry Hill Walk
Hazel and Alder had a brilliant time walking up to Strawberry Hill. 
The children learnt lots about the history and geography of West 
Lavington and have made some lovely art work, music and poetry 

following their visit.
Elm Class Family Tea Party
Elm Class had a tea party to celebrate Family in a fun and creative way.  With 
Grandparents, Siblings, Parents and other relatives in attendance the children sang 
songs, gave homemade gift cards (made in Forest School) and enjoyed eating lots of 
homemade cakes and biscuits.  Everyone had a fabulous time and we look forward to 
the next family event.
Visit to Devizes Opportunity Centre
Our older school council members visited Devizes Opportunity Centre. The School 
Council are currently deciding which local charity they would like to support this year 
and they wanted to find out a little bit more about what Devizes Opportunity Centre 
does. Both staff and children had a fabulous time.
Wiltshire Wildlife Trust Visit Birch Class
Birch class were visited by Wiltshire Wildlife Trust as part of their Our World topic. They 
found out about the materials that can be reused, recycled and composted and what 
happens to our rubbish when it is thrown away.
World Water Works Visit Hazel & Alder
Alder and Hazel Class have had a visit from a member of the World Water Works 
charity. They send water aid boxes to countries that have suffered natural disasters.
Garden Club
Gardening Club harvested lots of carrots, leeks, onions, beans and tomatoes, ate the 
rest of the raspberries and sang a harvest song!  We learnt about the Spring & Autumn 
Equinoxes and also about the Summer & Winter Solstices.  Our pumpkins & squashes 
are growing nicely (in time for All Hallow’s Eve)!
Open Days
The DAPS Team welcomes you into school during our Open Days on Wednesday 4th, 
Thursday 12th and Tuesday 17th November.
Save the Date!
POD (People of DAPS) Christmas Market – Friday 11th December 2015 from 5 p.m.
Everyone welcome!

Mrs Mandy Francis, Admin. Asst.
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 LAVINGTON PRE-SCHOOL
What a fabulous first term we have had!  The Children’s 

Investigations have been based around “Our country, Great 
Britain”.  As part of this we have been focusing on British Values 

such as equality and tolerance, we have invited the children to 
share with us any postcards or photographs of places within the 

UK that they have visited and we have talked about our Royal family, 
our currency and our British weather!  

The children have been on some local walks and we have been talking about the changing 
seasons, this has inspired some great artwork too.  We have also been regularly visited 
by ACTIVE Trowbridge this term and the children have loved this opportunity to learn 
new games and explore new equipment.

We have ended the term with a Halloween party where the children enjoyed music, 
games and face painting.  Thank you to everyone who helped to organise this event, it 
was a great way to end a terrific term!

Next term the children have chosen to focus our investigations on ‘leaves, tress and 
changing seasons’ and we have lots of interesting activities planned.   If you feel you 
have something relevant that you would like to share please let us know, it is always 
lovely for the children to have local visitors!

TOP TIP:  Our Top Tip for this month is from Literacy: Writing in the EYFS, 40-60 
months “Talk to children about the letters that represent the sounds they hear at the 
beginning of their own names and other familiar words.”

2 YEAR OLD FUNDING:  In April 2014 the Government broadened the criteria for 2 
year old funding for up to 15 hours per week and you may now find that you fall into 
the eligibility criteria if you have a child between 24 - 36 months old.  If you think you 
might be eligible, you will need to complete a funding form: http://www.wiltshire.gov.
uk/early-years-better-2gether-funding.pdf

We currently have spaces available at our Outstanding Pre-school, if you would like to 
find out more information about us you can visit our website www.lavingtonpreschool.
org.uk or contact our Manager, 

Becky Gray, on (01380) 812551 or Email: info@lavingtonpreschool.org.uk
 

What a fabulous first term we have had!  The Children’s 
Investigations have been based around “Our country, Great 

Britain”.  As part of this we have been focusing on British Values 
such as equality and tolerance, we have invited the children to 

share with us any postcards or photographs of places within the 
UK that they have visited and we have talked about our Royal family, 

our currency and our British weather!  

The children have been on some local walks and we have been talking about the changing 

NEWS FROM HOLY TRINITY 
C OF E  PRIMARY ACADEMY 

Autumn Term
Harvest is always a time for great rejoicing at Holy Trinity – lots 
of art, poetry and worship take place on the theme, and our 
donations are sent to the Devizes food bank to support families 
in crisis. Outdoor worship, always a favourite with the children, 
is particularly beautiful and meaningful at this time of year, as we 

stand around the outdoor reflection area and enjoy the amazing autumn world. Children 
have had fun at playtime making “Blobsters” with clay and autumn materials.
Library Refurbishment
We are all delighted with the new library – based on Mr Tumnus’s house, from The Lion, 
The Witch and the Wardrobe; we have wonderful wooden bookcases, a little secret 
mouse hole and amazing murals that depict Narnian scenes, wooden beams and a 
fireplace. It has become the retreat the children wanted, helping them to value and love 
reading, and making it easier for them to access books.
Fundraising
Following a visit to our school of disabled Boccia athlete, Jonah Wright, the children 
decided that they would like to raise funds to help him with the costs of being a member 
of the English Boccia team. The Year 6 children arranged, managed and led a Boccia 
tournament in school with great success, showing brilliant leadership and organisational 
skills, and then ran a cake sale after school. Over £200 was raised for Jonah! We are so 
proud of our compassionate, aspirational children – what a great achievement.
Joining Holy Trinity
If you would like your child to attend Holy Trinity, please phone us on 01380 813 796 to 
come and see our school, and complete the on line admission form through Wiltshire 
Local Authority by 15th January 2016 (for children due to start in September 2016).
Admissions
We shall be consulting on our admissions policy this year as we are changing the pupil 
admission number from 21 to 20 in order to comply with the statutory duty to keep 
infant class sizes under 30. We are also consulting on offering children of staff priority 
for places at the school. Please look on our website http://holy-trinity.co.uk/policies/  
to access the policy and return any comments to the Headteacher or Governing Body. 

JOIN FindMyHeatingOil AND SAVE MONEY
on your supply of domestic heating delivered to your door

An established group  with members in local villages, we can supply to you direct
With the price of oil increasing, we can get you a discount every time!

Interested? 
Call Chris on 818724 or 07940 873095  email chris@fi ndmyheatingoil.co.uk  Sc
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BOOKMARK
With an amended September date and a full house, 
members regrouped at the village hall to discuss The Love 
Song of Miss Queenie Hennessy by Rachel Joyce and The 
Paying Guests by Sarah Waters. Firstly, Queenie was not 
quite what we were expecting – and it was so terribly sad.  
We loved the characters, but felt the story line to be somewhat punctured. The author 
evoked a mixed reaction from our group and although there were both negative and 
positive comments, everyone agreed this companion novel had inspired us to re-read 
the original Unlikely Pilgrimage of Harold Fry.     
 Perhaps not the best Sarah Waters’ book, but The Paying Guests was still deemed a 
well written novel, albeit a slow read which may have benefitted from editing. Perhaps 
it was repetitive in places, but we found the characters fascinating and the story line 
provided us with a good measure of shocks and class issues.                
Two members managed to catch Turner’s Wessex Exhibition in the Salisbury Museum; 
a display of his early work. This was thoroughly enjoyed, especially the surprising 
architecture and creative movement of water. We also had a small group entered in the 
quiz night at The Bell on October 15th fund raising for cancer; some tricky questions, 
but a tasty curry.
Two of the titles chosen for our Biography/Classic section on October 28th will be, 
I am Scout, the biography of Harper Lee by Charles J Shields – considered a great 
accompaniment to ‘Mockingbird’ and giving insight into the real (Nelle) Harper Lee, 
and Vivienne Westwood by Vivienne Westwood and Ian Kelly – written through Paris 
collections. We look forward to seeing what other choices the group has made.
Meanwhile, Lynda has kindly offered to host our social evening this year on December 
9th - mulled wine provided, members to bring a plate for the buffet table; festive 
readings and childhood favourites an optional accessory. 
And finally, although our reading group will be continuing happily into its ninth year, Hild 
Marrow has decided it’s now the right moment to pass on her bookmark leadership. 
Time for another chapter - watch this page………

Hild Marrow

Our thanks to Hild Marrow for her lively and interesting summary of the range and 
variety of books read over several years (Editor)
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 WEST LAVINGTON TWINNING ASSOCIATION
 Our “Taste of France Dinner and Roulette” event was very enjoyable, 
especially with the new dimmable wall lighting and user-friendly 
heating in WL Village Hall. 
The next event open to non-members is Burns Night on Saturday 
23rd, January 2016, at WL Village Hall. More details nearer the time, 
but please put the date in your diary.
We also have a member-only event in November so why not join the 
club and receive details? 

The next visit of our friends from St Pierre d’Autils is on the weekend of June 17th to 
20th .

Membership of West Lavington Twinning Association is open to residents of West 
Lavington and nearby villages. To join just email me  michaelpage007@btinternet.com 
or our Chairman Malcolm Johnson blocker38@hotmail.com and ask for a membership 
form. Membership fees are under £20 per year for a household. We hold many events 
throughout the year to raise money for the bi-annual visit of our French friends but 
mostly to have fun! Please join!

        Michael Page, Secretary  (818510)

Call 07817675801
Office 01380 813406

www.colour-flow.co.uk
colour.flow.decorators@gmail.com

ABC AIRPORT SERVICES
Taxi Transfers to all Airports

Ferry Ports
Long Distance Meetings

01380 816648
07738 195805

garymac2@sky.com  

DELICIOUS HOME 
COOKED

FROZEN MEALS AT 
SENSIBLE PRICES 

(Prices start from £1.00)
 01380 812284, mobile: 07584 090170

Email: acgrew@gmail.com
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At our October meeting Kathryn Cooper, owner of The 
Blossom Tree flower and gift shop in Market Lavington gave 
us an insight into the floristry business and also advised 
and encouraged us as we had a go at flower arranging. 
We learned that most of the flowers sold through florists in 

the UK come from Holland (60%) and 15% come from Colombia. And Colombia is gradually 
increasing its percentage of the world flower market. A small percentage of flowers come 
from the UK. Many of the roses come from Kenya. The flowers are purchased at online 
auctions by wholesalers. These wholesalers then advertise the flowers on their own 
websites, showing a picture, details of where it was grown, the length of the stem, the 
quality (grade) and the units in which they can be purchased( e.g. 5 stems,10 stems...). 
Florists order online and the flowers are delivered usually within 24hours of being picked.

Kathryn trained in floristry and then worked within other floristry businesses before setting 
up her own business just over a year ago. She has been delighted by the support and 
encouragement that she has received in the local community. She holds some special event 
evenings such as the forthcoming Autumnal event, a Halloween evening and a Christmas 
event. As well as being a fun night out they also serve to showcase the arrays of special 
flowers and greenery on offer for that season.
After demonstrating how she would make a flower arrangement in a teacup she invited 
the audience to have a go. We had come equipped with our own china and a selection of 
flowers and greenery from our gardens to use and share. Kathryn had brought us some 
stock from the shop to use as well. 
We learned that the bulk of the arrangements could be made using things from our own 
gardens and hedge rows   but sometimes shop bought flowers and greenery could bring 
an extra splash of colour or an architectural quality to the arrangement. Weeds too, such 
as thistles and teasels, can be used. And you can raid your vegetable rack for chilli peppers 
and chard leaves. In fact, anything goes and you can let your imagination run riot. We 
were taught to cut the stems rather than break them and to strip off the lower leaves to 
prevent too much tightness at the base of the arrangement. Odd numbers of key flowers 
were easier to work with. On a small arrangement, raising the vase to nearer your eye 
level makes it easier to work.  Also, it is easier to spot where you have gone wrong or 
where you can improve if you take a photo and view the photo. It was wonderful to see so 
much talent and artistry demonstrated by our fellow club members. Despite some initial 
declarations that they could not do flower arranging, everyone went home with an exquisite 
arrangement to keep or to give as a gift. 
Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday 10 November. Ray Broughton, who has been a 
lecturer at Sparsholt College and at RHS Wisley, will be sharing with us some ‘Topical Tips 
and New Ideas’. Ray has given talks to other clubs in the area and judging by the feedback 
that we have received, he is a very accomplished and engaging speaker. Meet at Great 
Cheverell Village Hall at 7.15pm for 7.30pm start. There is a charge of £2 for non members. 
New members are always welcome. Or

ga
nis

ati
on

s &
 C

om
mi

tte
es

 

 Or
ga

nis
ati

on
s &

 C
om

mi
tte

es
 

 WORTON AND CHEVERELL F.C.
  ‘The Badgers’ 

Season is now well under way with the start of Cup competitions 
in certain age groups.
Under F.A. fair play rules we cannot report actual results of games 
played for all age groups under 11 who take part in the Mid-Wilts 
Youth and Minor Leagues.

Under 15s have had a mixed start to the season with one win against Malmesbury 
6-2, but losing 2 matches against difficult opponents, Bath Arsenal and Trowbridge. 
However, in the Wiltshire Cup they go through to the next round having beaten a 
Swindon team (Northside Athletic) 3-2.  The U15s are currently in the planning stages 
for their Summer Tour (having been to France and Germany previously).

Under 13 – good start with 3 wins and only losing one match 5-3 away at Frome.
Under 12 – recent 2-2 draw against Corsham, having won the week before away at 
local team Bromham 2-3.
Team contact details:
Reception Year (tasters) + Under 6 & 8’s: Mark – 01380-813160/07974-723008.  
Under 7 and 10/11 – Jason 07734-627449.  Under 9s - Dave 07843-678781    U- 12: 
Stuart 07756-540864 ;  U-13: Jake 07741-306303;  U-15: Neil 01380-818193

   Steve Dagnall (Everton Supporter) 01380-7279           6
http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/

Season is now well under way with the start of Cup competitions 
in certain age groups.
Under F.A. fair play rules we cannot report actual results of games 
played for all age groups under 11 who take part in the Mid-Wilts 
Youth and Minor Leagues.

Will Ford - Thatcher
From repairs to complete re-thatch

Traditional Craftsmanship
Long Straw, Combed Wheat Reed

Free Estimates and Advice

Mob: 0777 998 3888
willfordthatching@hotmail.co.uk

PICTURE FRAMING
Cheaper than the Highstreet!

I provide a professional service with
top quality materials.

Visit my Studio in West Lavington
for free advice and quote.

Call Clare on: 01380 818857or 07957870000
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TURNERS OF ERLESTOKE
Repairs, Servicing & MOT Testing for all makes of cars

NEW & USED CAR SALES
Mon Fri:  8:30 - 5:30
Sat:          9:00 - 4:00Tel. 01380 830268

www.turnersskoda.com 

NOVEMBER AT TRINITY CHURCH IN THE COMMUNITY HALL
Market Lavington

1st 10.30 am  Family Worship Mrs Jeannie MacMeekin
8th 10.45 am   Remembrance Sunday at St Mary’s Church
15th 10.30 am   Rev Gary Gotham and visitors from St Andrew’s, Devizes
22nd 10.30 am  Family Worship Rev David Coppard
29th Advent Sunday Rev Gary Gotham

St.Arbucks Opening Hours  (078 7669 3620)
Monday 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm Tuesday 10 am – 4.30 pm
Wednesday 10 am – 4.30 pm Thursday  CLOSED
Friday 10 am – 5 pm  Saturday 9.30 am – 12.30 pm
Toasted sandwiches, filled rolls and tasty soup. Hot drinks and ice cream. 
Free Wi-Fi now available. 
Tots on Tuesdays – if you care for a baby, new-born to 18 months, drop into St.Arbucks 
on any Tuesday morning to meet others for a friendly chat and cup of coffee.

The Food Cave for 13 – 17 year olds 
Open every Tuesday 4.30 – 6.30 pm for young people to socialise and hang out. Prices 
will be subsidized. Run for and by local young people.  Free WIFI available. 

BENEFICE 200 CLUB
At the most recent draw the winner was Bridie de Burgh (£40) and the second prize 
went to Jill Kyte (£20). The draw was carried out by Margaret Clarke of West Lavington.

Quentin Goggs, Benefice Treasurer
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I am afraid that we have received no notice of Baptisms, 
Marriages or Deaths this month. It is hoped that it will be 
possible to record these in our next edition.
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 EBENEZER BAPTIST CHURCH 
November: A Month to Remember

 The recent film Inside Out is all about how memory helps to shape our identity. It 
focuses on Riley, an 11-year old girl and her struggle to adjust to life when her family 
moves from Minnesota to San Francisco. Her feelings are controlled by five characters 
representing her emotions; Joy, Sadness, Disgust, Fear and Anger. As we’ve come to 
expect of Pixar. the film is a visually stunning spectacle, especially as we join Joy and 
Sadness on a trip around Riley’s brain as they seek to recover her personality-forming 
core memories. I won’t spoil the plot for you by summarising it here. If you left it too 
late to catch the film in the cinema, get the DVD or something. You’ll enjoy it. Watching 
it put me in mind of Augustine’s classic treatment of the theme of memory in his 
Confessions. But that’s probably just me.
The month of November evokes memories. There’s Bonfire Night, which recalls Guy 
Fawkes’ foiled attempt to blow up parliament. The old ditty calls us to ‘Remember, 
remember the 5th of November/Gunpowder, treason and plot.’ And then there’s 
Remembrance Sunday on 8th November and Remembrance Day on the 11th, 
commemorating the end of the First World War. On those days the whole nation pauses 
to remember those who gave their lives for this country. Their sacrifice should not be 
forgotten. 
Some of our memories are sad and others happy. In the film Inside Out, Joy keeps 
trying to cheer Riley up, as she’s feeling out of sorts in her new environment. At all 
costs she wants to stop Sadness touching the girl’s core memories. But it is only when 
Riley is allowed to feel sad that she realises how much she is loved and pulls back from 
doing something stupid. We wouldn’t choose sad times in our lives. But they are often 
occasions when family and friends have rallied round and surprised us with the warmth 
of their love and care. 
Memory is an important aspect of the Christian faith. Jesus knew that he was about 
to lay down his life  so that those who believe in him may be forgiven and be put right 
with God. He told his followers to eat a simple meal of bread and wine in remembrance 
of him. The bread was a symbol of his body and the wine of his blood. Nigh on 2,000 
years later Christians continue to remember Jesus in that way. The Lord wanted his 
people never to forget how much he loved them. He said, ‘Greater love has no one than 
this, than this: to lay down his life for his friends.’ That’s something worth remembering 
all year round.

Pastor: Guy Davies 
www.providence-ebenezer.org.uk

 Coffee Morning
Join us for a cuppa and a chat, 1st Saturday of the month, 10am-12 noon. 
Time for Tea Plus
Sunday 22nd November, 4.30pm
Join us at the Chapel for Sunday Tea, followed by a half hour service. 
All welcome  

 MAGAZINE DATES
  PLEASE NOTE  - DATE FOR HANDING IN COPY IS 

  ALWAYS THE 20TH 
  Copy for DECEMBER and JANUARY to reach Jim Hodges by NOVEMBER 20th

  at Cliffe Farm Cottage, 23 Stibb Hill, West Lavington SN10 4LQ
  Copy by e-mail should be sent to:   hjhodges2011@btinternet.com  

STEPH. HONEYCHURCH
Cakes, Breads, Patisserie

Lunches, Buffets, Freezer Meals
Fine handmade foods for all occasions

Townsend Garden Centre, 
Devizes SN10 2BB

Tel 01980 630573 Mobile 0794 4092484

La Motte
Bed and Breakfast

2 Sunnyside, West Lavington.
Tel 01380 813178

lyndalangley2018@btinternet.com
www.devizesbandb.co.uk

Bed & Breakfast
Brookfi elds, Duck Street

West Lavington
Tel. 01380 813092

Mobile 07973 385336 
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

Home Boarding for Dogs
Home from Home boarding for your dog(s) 

whilst you holiday/in hospital/moving house.
Your dog will live with us as part of our family.  

Caring animal lovers.
Very large safe garden and lots of country walks.

Licensed by Wiltshire Council.
Fully insured.

Please ring for leafl et.
01380 816919  

e-mail T15SUS@aol.com

 
 

RAY BRUCE CARPETS
OFFERING A SUPPLY AND FIT SERVICE,
CHOOSING IN THE COMFORT OF YOUR 

OWN HOME. 
I HAVE 40 YRS EXPERIENCE.

01380 813869
07813 192557

EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington 

EXERCISE CLASSES 
Market Lavington

Mon	
  6.45-­‐7.45pm	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Weds	
  10-­‐11am	
  Green	
  Dragon	
  
Friday	
  10-­‐11am	
  The	
  Old	
  School	
  

Devizes 
Mon	
  10-­‐11am	
  Wyvern	
  Club	
  
	
  Claire:	
  01380	
  812483	
  
claire@clairelilley.com	
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Carina Palmer
BVSc MRCVS

Eastcott Farm
Eastcott, Devizes

Wiltshire SN10 4PJ
01380 813202

Opening Hours
Monday & Tuesday 9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Wednesday     9am - 1pm
Thursday & Friday  9am - 1pm  2 - 6pm
Saturday      9am - 12 noon

Consultations by appointment only
24 hr Emergency Service

North Cornwall
Sleeps 6 / 8, Fully Equipped cottage

Large Garden & Parking
HOLIDAYS & SHORT BREAKS

Tel 01380 813092
bomileshobbs@btinternet.com

www.helemillcottage.co.uk

French Polishing, Repairs
Traditional Finishes

Paint Finishes
Site Work (fl oors, staircases, panelling)

Antique Restoration  
All types of work undertaken

For a friendly, professional service. contact 
Tim Perrett on:

Home 01380 813788; Mobile 07884061264
E-Mail timjperrett@hotmail.com

The Bell Inn
Great Cheverell

Excellent home cooked food in a friendly 
atmosphere.

Full menu served every day
Traditional Roasts on Sundays

Open Log Fire
3 B&B Rooms, 4****

“WEDNESDAY SIZZLE STEAK NIGHT”
BUY ONE GET ONE FREE!

Get two 8oz peppered Rump Steaks cooked the way 
you like it with fries, tomato & onion rings served on 

a hot sizzling platter
FOR ONLY £15.95

Call to book on: 01380 813277

HAVE YOU THOUGHT 
OF STARTING YOUR 

FAMILY TREE?
Lyn Dyson & BeckyWells 

Genealogy Services
Expert help available for all 

family history research.  Affordable fees
1 Dauntsey Court, West Lavington

Tel 01380 813943 
www.dwgenealogyservices.com

DWR SERVICES
All Plumbing work – Bathroom 

Refurbishment etc.
Other general maintenance 

work carried out
01380 813279 or 07855 300935

Serving the local community since 1988

Providing a choice of 
funerals and memorials 
to suit all budgets.

For details of your local 
branch or to arrange a 
home visit please call

01380 723883

Here for you, 
whenever you 

need us,
24 hours a day.

www.johnstuartfunerals.co.uk

01380 729459

STRUGGLING TO GET TO WORK?
If you or someone you know is over 16 and cannot access a job because of transport problems 
then the Wiltshire Wheels to Work scheme may be able to help.
Wiltshire Wheels to Work is a scheme which provides 50cc scooters, rider training and equipment 
on a short-term, not-for-profi t basis to local people who would otherwise be unable to access 
work or work-based learning in Wiltshire.

The scheme is run by local communities’ charity Community First. 
For more information about the Wheels to Work scheme please visit www.communityfi rst.org.uk/
Wheels-to-work.htm or call (01380) 722475 and ask for Liam Tatton-Bennett or Sheila Martin.

WESTVIEW PLUMBING

Domestic Plumbing - Plastering - Tiling
Bathroom & Kitchen Fitting

FRIENDLY, LOCAL AND EXPERIENCED
Jim Baker 07710 961335

01380 738245

Bridal Hair
Dressing Long Hair

for wedings, balls 
& special occaisions

Great Cheverell
Telephone: 01380 813356

15 - 19 High Street, 
West Lavington

Tel. 01380 816581
Open 7 Days a week from 6:00am to 9:00pm

Wide range of services - Lotto, Paypoint, Fresh Local Fruit and 
Vegetables, Newspapers - and fantastic offers

“Don‛t Shiver – We Deliver!”

Seasoned Hard Wood Logs
Loads available

Call James 850312 or 
07970781828

Technology Help 
and Support 

Tel 07515 360820

• Home and Small Business IT Advice and Support
• Networking with secure, reliable storage for 

photos, multimedia and personal data
• Apple and Windows Specialist 

(25 Years Experience)
• iPhone, iPad, Mac/Macbook repairs
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DAY LEWIS PHARMACY
The Country Pharmacy
Market Lavington

Open 9:00 am to 1:00 pm 
& 2:00 pm to 6:00 pm weekdays

Half Day Saturday, Close 12:00 noon

Tel. 01380 813395

DOMESTIC APPLIANCE ENGINEER
WASHING MACHINE/COOKERS/DRIERS

SERVICE & REPAIRS
TEL: 01380 723279

MOBILE: 07970 117023

TONY PARSONSM.EDWARDS BRICKWORK LTD
Extensions, Patios & Garden Walls

13 Riverside Park
Upavon SN9 6DS
01980 630019
MOBILE 07977316193

ROSE & CROWN
Tilshead

Warmest Welcome in Wiltshire
Freshly cooked Food

Available Seven days a week
Including Lunchtimes

And every evening except Sunday evening

01980 621062

Get fit with 
Shape Up  

07880 439394
www.shape-up.me.uk
info@shape-up.me.uk

Feeling lethargic?

Struggling to lose those extra pounds?
Sign up today for one-to-one training sessions and receive 

expert advice and effective results

Adam Freeman
Personal Fitness Trainer

If you want someone local who can discuss 
your ideas, draw your plans and assist with 
Planning & Building Regulations approval.

Drop me an email or give me a call
martin@martin-carroll.co.uk

office: 01380 818337 mobile: 07971 865661

Martin Carroll
Architectural Services

Domestic & Commercial 
Cleaning & Ironing Service

Good, honest and flexible 
cleaning services for Devizes 

and the surrounding area.
Rates start as low as £12/ph

For a quote call 01380 818388 or
email: info@funkyrabbitcleaning.co.uk

www.funkyrabbitcleaning.co.uk

D & D COXHEAD
Dairy & Stores

Milk deliveries, mobile shop tours West 
Lavington and Cheverells Daily.

Littleton Panel      Tel. 01380 812314

Lindsey Wylie MInstChP
CHIROPODIST

EXPERIENCED, PROFESSIONAL 
FOOT CARE

West Lavington  Tel. 01380 818841




